Advocacy E-mail Messages to Journalists*
Initial e-mail to journalists:

Dear Journalists, 

It has come to my attention that several school boards on Long Island have recently voted to eliminate French programs in their districts. 

Some of these votes seem to have occurred behind closed doors, such that the parents, students and community members have not been made aware of (nor were they consulted on) these curricular changes. 

The middle school students in Kings Park (Suffolk County), having gotten wind of the decision to begin phasing out French in the fall, have put together a website to try to save their program.  I hope you will find a couple of minutes in your busy schedules to visit their website.  

  http://save-french.webs.com/index.htm 

If you click on the "Petition" tab, you will find the many student comments in support of their program. It's well worth a look at their heartfelt defense of their program and maybe even worth a broader story about listening to student voices in these difficult financial times. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide additional information. 

Sincerely, 
Sarah Jourdain

Follow-up message:

I have just a few of additional pieces of information that have come to me in the past 24 hours.

· The website created by the students in Kings Park to save their French program (http://save-french.webs.com/index.htm) has been visited over 9,000 times in the past week, and their petition page has registered 91 comments.  Their teacher says they are very excited to be receiving so much support.  Hopefully their efforts will not be in vain.

· To address the frequent misconception that Spanish is somehow easier to learn than French, Prof. Barbara Bullock of the University of Texas, has created a document comparing the ease and challenges for Americans learning various languages (focusing specifically on Spanish and French).  She can be reached at: bbullock@austin.utexas.edu [Editor’s Note: Professor Bullock’s contact information has been modified to reflect her current institutional affiliation.]
· To address the continuing relevance of French, Prof. Richard Shyrock at Virginia Polytechnic U. has created an informative web site “Why study French”:  http://www.fll.vt.edu/French/whyfrench.html
· Prof. Bob Peckham at U.T. Marin has a site specific to the needs of French in NY State: http://www.utm.edu/staff/globeg/nyadvocat.html
· Some of the most compelling stories about the value of French, however, are the ones posted on the “Petition” page that the Kings Park students created (http://save-french.webs.com/apps/guestbook/) 

Thanks for your time,

Sarah
* E-mail resulted in an article appearing in The New York Times by Robin Finn on April 2, 2009: “A Teacher Fears C’est Fini for French Class.”

http://www.nytimes.com/2009/04/05/nyregion/long-island/05colli.html?_r=1&scp=1&sq=French%20program%20in%20Kings%20park&st=cse 
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